


















 
The FGB Chair, CEO and the Director of Governance have been given delegated authority by FGB to review confidential minutes on an annual basis.  The following minute was released 
for publication following the review panel meeting held on 12 November 2020. 
 
FGB Part B Meeting of 28/1/20 Confidential Minute Number 11 
 

 

 ITEM COMMENTS ACTION 
POINT 

REQUIRED 

11 Strategic Plan 
2020-2024 
Update 

PS provided an update on the Strategic Plan and updated the Board on the journey and the next steps 
following consultation with staff and feedback from Local Boards. The Strategic Plan has been amended 
accordingly taking into account the views and the journey with a view to publishing it September 2020.  
 

PS highlighted the following two items that have been added to the plan: Staff mentioned recognising us as 
an Employer of Choice and developing a staff community, and so a new objective has been added around 
that. Also, the investment plan has been added.  
 

A Governor asked if we are going to get funding from the Government in regard to the category C and D 
buildings. PS replied that a lot of work has been done by way of surveys and feels confident funding will come 
and advised that a bid will be ready immanently. Dependent on what the system is and the ability to access 
the funding the expected level of grant is estimated at 77%. 
 

A Governor asked if there have been any discussions between EKC Group and businesses coming to the 
county needing FE students for work placements. The Board agreed that a plan is needed to widen the 
stakeholder area covered by us and how we approach organisations. 
 

PS responded that the plan doesn’t limit us on location but the need to be mindful of other colleges in the 
county and employers not wanting multiple colleges approaching them. There is a piece of work happening 
working with other colleges to make this more harmonious. A sub strategy needs to reflect the practical 
delivery of this work. 
 

A Governor commented that the plan doesn’t incorporate targets and numbers.  GR commented that he 
does not want to set numbers as this can be limiting with the exception of areas like Finance. GR went on to 
comment that measurement for growth and performance needs to measure differently. 
 

Agreed: where targets can be set, they will. 
 

Agreed: for part of the plan to go to external consults. 
 

NOTED: Strategic Plan 2020-2024 update  
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